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Media Release

For Immediate Release

Passport exemption for children “huge win” for tourism

OTTAWA, February 26, 2007 — Last week’s announcement that children would be exempt from new passport rules under the Western Hemisphere Travel Initiative is cause for celebration, says the head of Canada’s foremost advocacy group for the tourism industry.

“This is a huge win,” said Randy Williams, President and CEO of the Tourism Industry association of Canada. “By excusing children from WHTI passport requirements, the U.S. government is making cross-border travel much simpler and cheaper for families, schools and the other vulnerable youth travel groups. We have been lobbying for this exemption for some time and are extremely pleased and relieved that the Americans have listened to our concerns." 

On February 22, the U.S. Department of Homeland Security said that children under 16 will not have to show a passport at the border. A certified copy of their birth certificate and parental consent will be enough.

 

This exemption will also apply to 16- to18-year-olds traveling in certain adult-supervised groups, such as school and religious groups, social or cultural organizations and sports teams. However, 16- to 18-year-olds traveling alone, with family or with non-exempt groups will still need a passport to enter the U.S. And children of any age will still need a passport for air travel.
“We are extremely pleased by this news,” said Chuck Loewen, Vice President of the Frontier Duty Free Association and General Manager of Peace Bridge Duty Free in Niagara Falls, Ont. “Employees in our stores handle questions about passport requirements every day. Both our American and Canadian customers have expressed concern over needing passports for their kids. This softening of the rules will be much appreciated not only by families, but by the many businesses on both sides of the border that depend on visitors.” 

Since the WHTI was introduced in April 2005, TIAC and its partners have successfully pushed for improvements to the original legislation. Our joint efforts have resulted in investment in a bi-lateral communication strategy, delayed passport requirements for marine travel, more affordable passport alternatives such as the PASS card, expansion of frequent, low-risk traveler programs such as FAST and NEXUS and increased awareness of WHTI issues among government officials.

WHTI passport requirements went into effect for air passengers on January 23, 2007. They will be extended to marine points of entry and land border crossings sometime between January 1, 2008 and June 1, 2009. 
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The Tourism Industry Association of Canada (TIAC) is the national private-sector advocate for Canada’s $62.7 billion tourism industry. 
Frontier Duty Free Association represents the interests of Canada’s 31 land border Duty Free Shops,  Canadian airport and U.S. land border duty free shops, and duty free trade suppliers. 
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